December 1, 2005

Dear Lecturers and Teaching Assistants,

This morning, December 1, at approximately 7:35 a.m. an elderly homeless woman was seen in the Humanities building on the 2nd floor. She tore down several nameplates, office hour cards, and envelopes hanging on the bulletin boards. There was at least one paper that was torn in half.  The police arrived on the scene at approximately 8:00am, but the woman had already left the building and was proceeding toward the center of campus.  Three officers followed in that direction, but were unable to locate her. Officer Hoffert has taken a report that will remain on file with the Police department under incident number 22675.  

At this time, I would like to request you to have students place papers into your mailboxes instead of hanging them on the doors. If you witness any strange activity, or if it appears that someone does not belong in the building, do not approach the subject, please contact myself or another staff member and we will contact the police; if you were to witness any strange activity after hours please contact the police directly at x25222, or if an emergency at 911.  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.







Sincerely,







Susan Brown







Department of English, MSO

